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EAST DEVON DISTRICT COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held at Knowle, Sidmouth, on 

Wednesday, 24 February 2016 

 

Attendance list at the end of document. 
 
The meeting started at 6.30pm and ended at 8.40pm 
 

*58 Honorary Alderman Barry Willoughby 

The Chairman reported with sadness that Honorary Alderman Barry Willoughby 
had passed away on Christmas Day.  Honorary Alderman Willoughby had served 
on East Devon District Council as an elected Member for Exmouth Littleham 
Urban Ward from 1984 until his retirement from office in 2003.  He had served on 
a number of Committees – including the Policy Committee, Housing, Exmouth 
Town, Tourism and Transportation and Environment and Planning – and had been 
elected Chairman of the Council in 1995 for 2 years.  Honorary Alderman Barry 
Willoughby had been appointed alderman after his retirement as a councillor 
based on his eminent service to this Council.   
 
The Chairman invited Members to stand in silence as a mark of their respect.  
 

*59 Public Speaking 

The Chairman welcomed those present and invited members of the public to 
speak to the Council. 
 
One question had been received with notice under the terms of ‘questions and 
statements by the public’. The Chairman asked the member of the public to read 
out her question to Council. 
 
Question received with notice – Anna Roderick 
You may remember that I attended the Council meeting in October to ask about 
EDDC's response to the Government's proposal to expand the Syrian Vulnerable 
Persons Scheme. I am aware that, since then, the Council has been working with 
other local authorities in Devon to co-ordinate a response and it is currently 
anticipated that approximately 25 families will be resettled across Devon under the 
scheme. Given the scale and urgency of the Syrian crisis it is disappointing that, 
as far as I'm aware, Devon has yet to actually welcome any refugees under the 
Syrian VPS. It is also disappointing that, given the degree of public interest and 
concern, the Council appears to have not communicated with the public (via its 
website or via social media) about progress on this issue. What reassurance can 
the Council give that it is committed to a proactive and urgent response to this 
crisis?  
 
Councillor Andrew Moulding, Deputy Leader, responded to the question put by 
Anna Roderick. He advised that the District Council had made a positive response 
to support the Syrian Vulnerable Persons Scheme with partner authorities. To date 
Local Authorities in Devon had committed to support the resettlement of around 25 
families within the Scheme. It was recognised that confidence and capacity to 
support the Scheme differed across the County and that the Council would need 
to match available accommodation with a wide array of support from a range of 
partners. It was acknowledged that progress might appear slow, however due to 
the complex issues, a coordinated and sustained effort was required for the 
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benefit of refugees to enable them to be successfully resettled into local 
communities.  
 
The Chairman advised that under the Council’s terms in respect of questions 
submitted in advance, the questioner now had the right to ask a supplementary 
question relevant to the original question printed above. 
 
Supplementary Question - 
Anna Roderick welcomed that the Council wanted to play its part, appreciated that 
the issues were complex, and that a lot of hard work was going on behind the 
scenes. However, a significant number of other authorities in the country, who 
faced the same or similar issues, had already welcomed families under the 
Scheme. She urged the Council and Councillors to be proactive.  
 
In response Councillor Andrew Moulding acknowledged the need to work closely 
with Devon County Council on the issues faced. He advised that the District 
Council was committed to supporting vulnerable people and would continue to 
play its part.  
 
The Chairman thanked Anna Roderick for her question. 
 
Eight other members of the public had indicated they wished to address the 
Council.  
 
Jane Ashton, a resident of Exmouth, stated that she believed Exmouth seafront 
should be offering natural attractions. She referred to the series of questions and 
answers relating to Exmouth and the regeneration of the Queen’s Drive site, and 
advised that the documentation on the website failed to identify who had 
interpreted the results of the Splash consultation. She asked for this to clarified 
and confirmation that whoever had undertaken the interpretation had been 
unbiased.  
 
Graham Bell stated that he wished to hand over a petition from the residents of 
Exmouth. The petition called for a referendum on the development of Queen’s 
Drive, which covered a significant area of Exmouth seafront and was therefore of 
considerable importance to the community. The petition was the result of many 
residents’ concerns about the lack of, and credibility of, consultations undertaken 
relating to the redevelopment, the results of which were not considered to be 
representative of local community views. He advised that 1850 people had signed 
the petition and were united of the view that they wished to be fully consulted.  
 
Ron Metcalfe referred to the series of questions and answers relating to Exmouth 
and the regeneration of the Queen’s Drive site published on the Council’s website, 
which stated that a cinema company had undertaken market research and 
identified a market for a cinema complex on Queen’s Drive.  He advised that he 
had two questions - the first related to whether or not full market research had 
been conducted, or just preliminary investigations. If it was the latter, he failed to 
see how it could be claimed that there was an identified need. If full market 
research had been undertaken, he requested that the details be made public. The 
second question related to the results of the seafront survey and why the views of 
residents about the need for another cinema had been ignored.  
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Annie MacAllister asked why the series of questions and answers relating to 
Exmouth and the regeneration of the Queen’s Drive site published on the 
Council’s website failed to mention children’s play space, particularly as young 
people would be using the area. She asked the Council to listen to young people. 
 
The Chairman thanked the first four speakers for their contributions and invited the 
Deputy Leader to respond. The Deputy Leader’s response included: 
 Analysis of the consultation exercises had been undertaken by officers of 

the Council. He reassured that the interpretation of the results had been 
unbiased. 

 There would be further public consultation through the planning processes.  
 Reference was made to the size of the petition received against the loss of 

Elizabeth Hall and the success and economic benefits that the Premier Inn, 
which had replaced the Hall, had brought to the town. 

 The cinema company had suggested that a town the size of Exmouth could 
support two cinemas. A cinema would provide alternative entertainment on 
the seafront during times of bad weather and in the evenings.  

 Young people were at the forefront of the plans for Queen’s Drive. A 
successful consultation event had been held at the Community College.  

 
The Chairman invited the remaining speakers who all wished to speak on the 
West Hill Boundary Review forward in turn. 
 
Honorary Alderman David Cox spoke against the amended parish boundary 
proposed for the West Hill Parish Council. He advised that there had been strong 
support for the original boundary, which followed the existing Town Council ward 
boundary for West Hill, and no evidence to support the amended boundary. 
Guidance issued by the Boundary Commission stated that boundaries should 
follow firm landscape features, which the amended boundary did not. He asked 
that the Council agree to put forward the original established boundary for the 
second stage of the Community Governance Review. 
 
Tony Howard advised that the West Hill Parish Council Campaign Group had 
written to the Chief Executive rejecting the amended parish boundary. If agreed 
the amended boundary would reduce the Parish by 50% and he urged the Council 
to approve the original boundary.  
 
Glyn Dobson advised that West Hill had been an important part of the parish of 
Ottery St Mary since 1974. The Town Council had been against the proposals to 
form a separate Parish Council, however would support them if it was the wish of 
the residents. He advised that the consultation responses showed that many 
residents did not support the original boundary, and that the amended boundary 
should be taken forward for the second stage of the Review.  
 
Ian Holmes read out a newspaper article published that day on the proposals for a 
separate Parish Council, which referred  to the figures used by the support 
campaign as being misleading and undermining the debate.  
 
In response the Deputy Leader advised that issues raised would be taken into 
consideration when Members considered the recommendations on the West Hill 
Boundary Review later in the meeting.  
 
The Chairman thanked all the speakers for their contributions.  
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*60 Minutes 

The minutes of the Ordinary Council meeting held on 16 December 2015 were 
confirmed and signed as a true record.  
 
The minutes of the Extra Ordinary Council meeting held on 28 January 2016 were 
confirmed and signed as true record, subject to a correction to show the first 
speaker under Minute 53 (Public Speaking) referring to Membury Parish Council 
(not Musbury Parish Council) and removal of the reference to the speaker being 
clerk to the Parish Council.  
 
 

*61 Declarations of interest 

 Councillor Roger Giles ; Minute No. 67 (Cabinet minute 178) 
 Type of interest – Personal 
 Reason – Ottery St Mary Town Councillor and owns a property in Ottery St Mary 
 

Councillor Ian Thomas ; Minute No. 65  
 Type of interest – Personal 
 Reason – Director, Exeter Science Park Board  
 

Councillor Peter Faithfull ; Minute No. 67 (Cabinet minute 178)  
 Type of interest – Personal 
 Reason – Ottery St Mary Town Councillor and owns a property in Ottery St Mary 
 

Councillor Paul Carter ; Minute No. 67 (Cabinet minute 178)  
 Type of interest – Personal 
 Reason – Ottery St Mary Town Councillor  
 
 

*62 Matters of urgency 

No matters of urgency had been identified.  
 

*63 Chairman/Leader notices/announcements 

There were none.  
 

*64 Long Service Awards 

The Chairman said that it was always a pleasure to present service awards to 
long-serving staff; it was an ideal opportunity to thank them for their valued 
contribution.  The Chairman highlighted the achievements of the members of staff 
who were then awarded their certificates by the Vice Chairman. 
 
John Lacey, Environmental Health  10 years service 
Neil Brown, Streetscene    30 years service 
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*65 Revenue Estimates, Capital Programme and Council Tax 2016/17 

Members considered the report of the Section 151 Finance Officer and the 
recommendations of the Cabinet from its meeting on 10 February 2016 relating to 
the Revenue and Capital Estimates – the purpose of the report was to enable the 
Council to calculate and set the Council Tax for 2016/17.  
 
The precepts from Devon County Council, Police and Crime Commissioner for 
Devon and Cornwall, Devon & Somerset Fire & Rescue Authority, and town and 
parish councils (preceptors) had been added to EDDC’s Council Tax requirement. 
This Council, as billing authority, would formally set the Council Tax for the area to 
include all the amounts to be collected.  
 
In the absence of the Leader, the Chairman invited the Deputy Leader of the 
Council, Councillor Andrew Moulding to present the Revenue Estimates and 
Capital Programme together with proposals for the Council Tax for 2016/17. 

  
In presenting the budget, the Deputy Leader referred to the following: 
 The proposed Council Tax Band D amount of £126.78 was an increase of 

£5 a year (4.1%) which was the first increase for 5 years. EDDC currently 
had the lowest Council Tax in Devon and was amongst the lowest in the 
country.  

 Despite a financially challenging climate, the council continued to provide 
excellent value-for- money services and projects. With further reductions to 
the grant the Council received from Central Government for 2016/17 and 
beyond, there was a need for the Council to be even more business-like, 
efficient and self-sufficient.  

 Recognition that some decisions the Council took were unpopular but there 
was a need to consider the best of interests of East Devon as a whole.  

 The Council’s Local Plan had recently been found sound and the local 
economy was thriving in parts of the District, particularly the ‘West End’. 
However, the Council needed to ensure that other towns prospered too, 
providing jobs and day to day services as well as new homes.  

 The Council needed to provide conditions for developing economic growth.  
 The Council would continue to work with other local authorities to find more 

efficient ways of improving services provided to residents. 
 As part of the health and well-being agenda the Council was making a 

positive difference to people’s lives with facilities such as the Axe Valley 
Wetlands, Thelma Hulbert Gallery and support to LED in providing sport 
and leisure facilities.  

 
In conclusion, the Deputy Leader thanked Officers, particularly the Strategic Lead 
– Finance and his team, and Councillors for their co-operation and input into the 
preparation of this budget 
 
He then proposed that the Council Tax requirement for 2016/17 be set at 
£7,150,899 with a resulting Council Tax Band D of £126.78 and that the budget be 
agreed as presented in the Council papers, and moved the printed 
recommendations set out in Appendix A to the report. 
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The proposal was seconded by Councillor Ian Thomas, Portfolio Holder – Finance 
who supported the budget as presented and referred to the Council’s 
achievements over the last 12 months, which included:  

 Strong employment growth at the West End of the District with the 
Council’s third strategic employment site Skypark nearing the completion 
of its infrastructure; 

 As a shareholder of the Exeter Science Park Company, securing more 
than £10m of Growth Deal and Regional Growth Fund money to invest in 
the Science Park centre; 

 Delivering the highest ever number of new affordable local homes for local 
people in one year totalling 388; 

 Investing in a Jurassic Coast discovery centre which would open the 
following month; 

 Winning national planning and housing awards for the Council’s new town 
of Cranbrook, 

 Working with local communities to deliver a significant number of 
recreational and sports facilities across the District using Section 106 
funding; 

 Achieving a Gold Investors in People award. 

Other points raised during discussion included: 
 The need for more innovative ways of cutting waste and using funds more 

efficiently; 
 Concern that the Thelma Hulbert Gallery was still being subsidised and the 

need for the Council to look at improving how it used its assets; 
 Support for the Council Tax increase; 
 Thelma Hulbert Gallery provided a valuable service to many vulnerable 

groups in the district and contributed to the health and well-being agenda.  
 Support for investment in small business units which would contribute to the 

local economy.  
 
The proposal as printed in Appendix A to the report was put to the vote and 
carried. 
 
Members were reminded that in line with legislation that came into force on 25 
February 2014, The Local Authorities (Standing Orders) (England) (Amendment) 
Regulations 2014, a recorded vote would now be taken on the budget decision. 
 
RESOLVED:  
1. that it be noted that on 6 January 2016 the Cabinet (minute reference 159 

refers) calculated the Council Tax Base 2016/17  
 

a) for the whole Council area as 56,404 [Item T in the formula in Section 31B of 
the Local Government Finance Act 1992, as amended (the "Act")] ; and  

b) for dwellings in those parts of its area to which a Parish precept relates as 
detailed in Schedule 1 attached.  

 
2. that as a preliminary step, calculate that the Council Tax requirement for the 

Council’s own purposes for 2016/17 (excluding Parish precepts) is £7,150,899 
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3. that the following amounts be calculated for the year 2016/17 in accordance 
with Sections 30 to 36 of the Act 

 

(a) £94,910,412 being the aggregate of the amounts which the Council 
estimates for the items set out in Section 31A(2) of the Act 
taking into account all precepts issued to it by Parish 
Councils. 
 

(b) £85,020,108 being the aggregate of the amounts which the Council 
estimates for the items set out in Section 31A(3) of the Act. 
 

(c) £9,890,304 being the amount by which the aggregate at 3(a) above 
exceeds the aggregate at 3(b) above, calculated by the 
Council in accordance with Section 31A(4) of the Act as its 
Council Tax requirement for the year. (Item R in the formula 
in Section 31B of the Act). 
 

(d) £175.35 being the amount at 3(c) above (Item R), all divided by Item 
T (1(a) above), calculated by the Council in accordance 
with Section 31B of the Act, as the basic amount of its 
Council Tax for the year (including Parish precepts). 
 

(e) £2,739,405 being the aggregate amount of all special items (Parish 
precepts) referred to in Section 34(1) of the Act (as per the 
attached Schedule 1). 
 

(f) £126.78 being the amount at 3(d) above less the result given by 
dividing the amount at 3(e) above by Item T (1(a) above), 
calculated by the Council, in accordance with Section 34(2) 
of the Act, as the basic amount of its Council Tax for the 
year for dwellings in those parts of its area to which no 
Parish precept relates. 
 

(g)  The amounts stated in column 5 of the schedule 1 attached 
given by adding to the amount at 3(f) above the amounts of 
the special item or items relating to dwellings in those parts 
of the Council’s area specified in column 1 of Schedule 1 
divided in each case by the amount at 1(a) above, 
calculated by the Council in accordance with 
Section 34(3) of the Act, as the basic amounts of its Council 
tax for the year for dwellings in those parts of its area set 
out in column 1 of Schedule 1 to which one or more special 
items relate. 
 

(h)  The amounts set out in Schedule 2 attached given by 
multiplying the amounts at 3(g) above by the number which, 
in the proportion set out in Section 5(1) of the Act, is 
applicable to dwellings listed in a particular valuation band 
divided by the number which in that proportion is applicable 
to dwellings listed in valuation band D, calculated by the 
Council in accordance with Section 36(1) of the Act, as the 
amounts to be taken into account for the year in respect of 
categories of dwellings listed in different valuation bands. 
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4. that it be noted that for the year 2016/2017 Devon County Council, Police 
and Crime Commissioner for Devon and Cornwall and Devon and Somerset 
Fire and Rescue Authority have stated the following amounts in precepts 
issued to the District Council, in accordance with Section 40 of the Local 
Government Finance Act 1992, for each of the categories of dwellings 
shown below: 

 

Precepting Authority 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5. that, having calculated the aggregate in each case of the amounts at 3 (h) 
and 4 above, the Council, in accordance with Sections 30 and 36 of the 
Local Government Finance Act 1992, hereby sets the amounts set out in 
Schedule 3 attached as the amounts of council tax for the year 2016/2017 
for each of the categories of dwellings shown in Schedule 3. 
 

6. that the Council has determined that its relevant basic amount of Council 
Tax for 2016/17 is not excessive in accordance with principles approved 
under Section 52ZB Local Government Finance Act 1992.  As the billing 
authority, the Council has not been notified by a major precepting authority 
that its relevant basic amount of Council Tax for 2016/17 is excessive and 
therefore the billing authority is not required to hold a referendum in 
accordance with Section 52ZK Local Government Finance Act 1992. 

 

Recorded vote on the budget:  

All Councillors present voted in favour of the budget (47) 
 

*66 Questions (Procedure Rules 9.2 and 9.5) 

Two questions had been submitted in accordance with Procedure Rule 9.2 - the 
printed questions and answers were circulated at the meeting.  Councillors 
submitting questions are entitled to put a related supplementary question 
(Procedure Rule 9.5). The responses to the supplementary questions are set out 
below. 
 

a) Question 1 – In response to the supplementary question the Portfolio 
Holder – Environment reported that the beach huts were vastly undervalued 
and that the rental figures that had been put forward were realistic.  
 

Valuation 
Bands 

Devon 
County 
Council 

Police and 
Crime 
Commissioner 
for Devon & 
Cornwall  

Devon & Somerset 
Fire & Rescue 

A   £805.08 £115.23  £53.32 

B   £939.26 £134.43  £62.21 

C £1,073.44 £153.64  £71.09 

D £1,207.62 £172.84  £79.98 

E £1,475.98 £211.25  £97.75 

F £1,744.34 £249.66 £115.53 

G £2,012.70 £288.07 £133.30 

H £2,415.24 £345.68 £159.96 

http://eastdevon.gov.uk/media/1567456/240216-council-combined-questions-and-answers.pdf
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b) Question 2 – No supplementary question was asked.  
 
 

*67 Minutes of Cabinet and Committees 

 
 RESOLVED  
1. that the under-mentioned minutes be received and the recommendations 

approved  
  
 Cabinet   
Minutes 142-163, 164-188 
Development Management Committee 
Minutes 52-56, 57-62 
Audit and Governance Committee 
Minutes 33-39 
Standards Committee 
Minutes 9-17 
Licensing and Enforcement Sub Committee 
Minutes 25-28, 29-30 
 
that the under-mentioned minutes be received. 
 
Cabinet (minutes 154, 155, 172, 173) had noted or accepted the following 
Overview/Scrutiny Committees’ recommendations with or without amendment.  
  
 Overview Committee 
 Minutes 24-29 
Scrutiny Committee  
Minutes 41-44 
Overview and Scrutiny Committees – joint meetings 
Minutes 15-20, 21-26, 27-32 
Housing Review Board 
 Minutes 49-63 
 
Arising from consideration of the above minutes:- 
 
a) Cabinet (minute 178 – West Hill Boundary Review) 

Speaker comments on the proposed boundary (recommendation 2 – Appendix 
D) included: 
 Proposed amended boundary would result in a parish half the size of 

the established Town Council ward boundary for West Hill; 
 No strong evidence to support amended boundary; 
 Residents should be consulted on the established boundary; 
 Aspirations and views of the community should not be ignored; 
 The boundary had been amended following the first round of 

consultation as some residents and landowners had indicated that they 
would not want to be included within the proposed West Hill Parish 
Council boundary;  

 Clear support for a Parish Council being established; 
 No decision was being made in respect of the boundary – there would 

be an opportunity to reconsider after the second stage of the review 
process. 
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The Chief Executive referred Councillors to the plan that had been circulated 
at the meeting, which identified the existing ward boundary and the proposed 
amended boundary. He explained that the areas excluded were those that did 
not suggest a strong community identity to the rest of West Hill. It was 
recognised that there was further discussion to be had and that the boundary 
had been redrawn to focus the minds of residents – responses would be 
assessed, and based on these, a recommended boundary would be put 
forward.  
 
The Deputy Leader advised that having taken into account comments raised 
at the meeting by both speakers and councillors he proposed an amendment 
to the second recommendation, which was seconded by Councillor Eileen 
Wragg. The amendment was put to the vote and carried.  
 
RESOLVED: 

1. that having regard to the relevant statutory criteria and the results 
of the first phase of consultation, a new Parish Council be 
established for the area known as ‘West Hill’ and that the proposal 
be formally published with a 3 month period for representations. 

2. that the boundary as recommended be consulted on but that all 
representations received during the 3 month period be considered 
before a boundary for the new Parish Council is finally determined.  

3. that the new Parish Council be known as ‘West Hill Parish Council’ 
with a membership of 7 councillors and no warding provisions be 
incorporated.  

 
b) Cabinet (minute 181 – East Devon Broadband) 

Cllrs Cathy Gardner and Val Ranger referred to wording used within the risk 
log which had been circulated to Councillors regarding the bid to Broadband 
Delivery UK (BDUK). In response the Portfolio Holder – Corporate Service 
acknowledged that the wording included in the submission had been 
inappropriate and apologised to the Council.  
 

c) Cabinet (minute 179 – ESCo Energy Services) 
Concerns were raised that the Cabinet had not agreed to become a 
shareholder of ESCo until there had been further dialogue and more 
information was available regarding the legal and financial governance 
arrangements - the recommendation did not reflect this.  
 
RESOLVED: that the Council is not currently persuaded to become a 
shareholder of the public sector Energy Services Company (ESCo) and would 
request further information in order to make a final decision.   
 

d) Overview Committee (minute 28 – South West Trains franchise 
consultation) 
Councillor Roger Giles urged Councillors to press the case for better rail 
services and respond to the South West Trains franchise consultation. 
Councillor Phil Twiss clarified that issues relating to rail infrastructure should 
be brought to the attention of Network Rail.  
 

e) Joint Overview and Scrutiny Committees (minute 26 – Draft Revenue and 
Capital Budgets 2016/17) 
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Councillor Megan Armstrong referred to the reporting of performance 
management indicators for the Growth Point service plan and advised that her 
recollection had been that it was agreed that these would be reported annually 
rather than ‘as required’, which was vague. The Deputy Chief Executive 
responded that as the work of the Growth Point was project based there 
should be regular reporting but not specifically to a timetable.  
 
The Chief Executive referred Councillors to recommendation 4 and advised 
that he would clarify whether the timeframe for reporting was included in the 
minor amendment.  
 

f) Licensing and Enforcement Sub Committee 
The Chairman, Councillor Steve Hall, took the opportunity to report that the 
Licensing and Enforcement Committee had the previous week approved a 
comprehensive draft Taxi Licensing Policy for consultation.  
 

*69 Motion: financial settlements for local authorities 

The following motion was proposed by Councillor Roger Giles, seconded by 
Councillor Susie Bond and supported by Councillors Marianne Rixson, Val 
Ranger, Cathy Gardner and Peter Faithfull. 
 
"This Council is concerned that successive governments have made financial 
settlements for local authorities in Devon which are disadvantageous compared 
with the settlements for councils elsewhere. The Council therefore agrees to seek 
the support of the three Members of Parliament representing East Devon in 
pressing government to ensure that East Devon District Council receives a fair 
settlement which reflects the needs of East Devon for the 2016/17 and successive 
financial years." 
 
In proposing, Councillor Roger Giles paid tribute to the local MPs for securing an 
increased Rural Services Delivery Grant for East Devon for 2016/17, however it 
was not considered to be enough to reflect the needs of the District. He urged the 
Council to press for fairer funding. In seconding, Councillor Susie Bond hoped that 
the Council would join together to support the motion for the benefit of the District. 
 
Councillor Ian Thomas proposed an amendment to the motion, which was 
seconded by Councillor Roger Giles.  
 
In proposing his amendment, Councillor Thomas spoke of the efforts both 
Members and Officers of the Council had already devoted to highlighting the 
issues specific to service delivery in a rural area such as East Devon, and to try to 
ensure a fair settlement for the District. The Council had consistently lobbied for 
several years to improve its financial settlement. He advised that rural authorities, 
with strong representation from East Devon, worked together in a group called 
SPARSE, a subgroup of the Local Government Association.  The SPARSE role 
within the LGA was to ensure that implications for rural areas of government policy 
were fully appreciated by policy makers. He advised that SPARSE Rural often 
worked with the parliamentary Rural Fair Share Group which aimed to reduce the 
rural penalty.  A key issue was that rural residents pay more in tax, receive fewer 
services and, on average, earn less than those in urban areas. The solution was 
that in times of reducing public expenditure, it was more important to distribute 
available resources fairly. Sustained lobbying from the Rural Fair Share Campaign 
contributed toward the Rural Services Delivery Grant which already helped East 
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Devon and Devon County Councils. This grant was now included in the Council’s 
projected budget settlement through to 2019/2020. 
 
The need for a fairer settlement was echoed by Councillors during discussion.  
 
The amended proposal was put to the vote and carried and the consequential vote 
on the motion was unanimously in favour.  
 
 RESOLVED: that the Council is concerned that successive governments 
have made financial settlements for local authorities in Devon which are 
disadvantageous compared with the settlements for councils elsewhere. The 
Council therefore supports the important role being played by its own 
Officers and Members with SPARSE, in association with the Rural Fair Share 
Campaign and recognises their success in securing the payment of the 
Rural Services Delivery Grant to East Devon in the current funding round, 
and future awards to 2019/2020. 

 

*70 Compulsory Purchase Order – land at Branscombe 

The report to Council required confirmation of making a Compulsory Purchase 
Order in the parish of Branscombe. This was in respect of exchanging inalienable 
land in the ownership of the National Trust with land owned by the Diocese of 
Exeter at the request of the Parish Council, to provide an extension to the St 
Winifred’s graveyard. 
 
RESOLVED: 
That Council having been consulted recommends to Cabinet the confirmation of 
the Compulsory Purchase Order as set out in the report.  
 

Attendance list   

Councillors present: 

Stuart Hughes (Chairman) 
Helen Parr (Vice Chairman) 
 
Mike Allen 
Megan Armstrong 
Brian Bailey 
David Barratt 
Dean Barrow 
Matthew Booth 
Susie Bond 
Peter Bowden 
Colin Brown 
Peter Burrows 
Paul Carter 
David Chapman 
Maddy Chapman 
Iain Chubb 
Alan Dent 
John Dyson 
Jill Elson 
Peter Faithfull 
David Foster 
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Cathy Gardner 
Steve Gazzard 
Roger Giles 
Graham Godbeer  

 Pat Graham 
Steve Hall 
Marcus Hartnell 
Douglas Hull 
Ben Ingham 
Geoff Jung 
David Key 
Jim Knight 
Rob Longhurst 
Andrew Moulding  
Bill Nash 
Geoff Pook 
Val Ranger  
Marianne Rixson 
Philip Skinner 
Pauline Stott 
Brenda Taylor 
Ian Thomas 
Phil Twiss 
Mark Williamson 
Eileen Wragg 
Tom Wright 
 
Honorary Aldermen: 
David Cox 
Christine Drew 
Frances Newth 
Tim Wood 
 
 

Officers:  

Richard Cohen, Deputy Chief Executive 
Simon Davey, Strategic Lead - Finance 
Andrew Ennis, Service Lead – Environmental Health and Car Parks 
John Golding, Strategic Lead – Housing, Health and Environment 
Henry Gordon Lennox, Strategic Lead – Legal and Democratic Services 
Alison Hayward, Regeneration & Economic Development 
Mark Williams, Chief Executive 
Hannah Whitfield, Democratic Services Manager 
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Councillor apologies:  
Paul Diviani  
Alison Greenhalgh 
Simon Grundy 
Maria Hale 
Ian Hall 
John Humphreys 
Mike Howe 
Rob Longhurst 
Dawn Manley 
Cherry Nicholas  
John O’Leary 
Chris Pepper 
 
Honorary Aldermen apologies: 
Trevor Cope 
Ann Liverton 
Graham Liverton 
Ken Potter 

 

 
 
 
 
Chairman   .................................................   Date ..............................................................  
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